	2023 Interim Bureau Decisions

	DATE
	IBD No.
	SUBJECT
	DECISION

	30/11/2023
	2023/09
	2024 FAI FS, AE, WS, SP World Championships
Following the decision, together with the Organiser, to cancel sanction to Israel to host the above competitions (IBD 2023/05), the ISC again solicited bids from interested Organisers giving a deadline of November 15th, 2023. 
At that time, only one bid was received. This was submitted by the USPA for all four events to be hosted at the Crystal Coast Skydiving Drop Zone in North Carolina from October 4th to 12th, 2024 and to be jointly run by Skydive Chicago and Skydive Paraclete XP.  
The bid was submitted to the four discipline Committees for feedback and approval. Various questions raised by them were answered by the USPA and all four Committees, although expressing their concern over the cost, all supported the bid.
The ISC bureau received the full budget from the organiser and explanation for all related costs. The explanations were shared with the Committees, the budget remains confidential. 


	The ISC bureau, following the support of the four Committees concerned by these World Championships decided to accept the bid.
However, in doing so it acknowledges that the bid is expensive but that the costs are justified considering the site being used and need for additional infrastructure.
The bureau also took into consideration the following facts:
· There are less and less bids being submitted to ISC to host our events, 
· Host are finding fewer and fewer opportunities for sponsorship and governmental subsidies and that, consequently, costs reflect a financial reality that we cannot ignore,
· As a world-wide organisation, even though a high percentage of our membership is in Europe, we need to be able to host events throughout the World and this has a significant impact on travel costs for both participants and ISC.





